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July 2007

Mary Nichols, Chairwoman, CARB

Members of the Air Resources Board

1001 “I” Street

Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Mr. Sawyer and Members of the Board:

As health and medical organizations of the American Lung Association’s Health Network for Clean Air, we write this letter to express our deep concern about the negative health impacts of diesel pollution from construction equipment. We urge the California Air Resources Board to adopt the strongest regulation possible to clean up one of the top sources of diesel particulate matter in California.

Diesel-powered construction equipment releases fine particulate matter, smog-forming pollutants, and toxic air contaminants into the air, all of which are harmful to the health of California residents.  Particulate matter can penetrate deeply into the lungs, causing or aggravating a variety of respiratory and cardiovascular illnesses, and can even lead to premature death. Smog forming pollutants can damage the respiratory tract, aggravate chronic lung disease and exacerbate asthma. Over 4 million school absences occur every year alone due to respiratory conditions, including asthma. Additionally, recent studies link elevated particle pollution levels to a decrease in lung development in children. Exposure to the toxic air contaminants contained in diesel exhaust can cause cancer, and has been linked to developmental harm to fetuses, and other serious health and reproductive problems. 
Together these pollutants are taking a serious toll on California’s public health, especially on the most vulnerable: children, whose lungs are still developing, and the elderly, whose immune systems are more frail.  Much of this morbidity and mortality can be avoided by cleaning up construction equipment.  While the US EPA has adopted more stringent standards for new construction engines, long lasting construction equipment operating today will continue to pollute for decades.  This is too long to wait for those who live near or work on construction sites.

To protect the health of all Californians, we urge the California Air Resources Board to adopt a strong regulation that requires cleaning up existing construction equipment through pollution control retrofits, cleaner fuels, and replacement of the oldest, most polluting equipment with cleaner alternatives. 

Sincerely,

Bonnie Holmes-Gen

Assistant Vice President, Government Relations

American Lung Association of California

Jefferey Kupperman, M.D.

President

California Thoracic Society

James K. Knox

Vice President, Legislative Advocacy

American Cancer Society

Donna Gerber

Director, Government Relations
California Nurses Association

Kris Calvin, M.A.

Executive Director

American Academy of Pediatrics, California

Kevin D. Hamilton, RRT, RCP

Co-Founder

Medical Advocates for Healthy Air, Fresno

Joel Ervice

Associate Director

Regional Asthma Management & Prevention Initiative (RAMP)

Stephen Follansbee, MD

President

San Francisco Medical Society

Donald O. Lyman, MD, DTPH

Chair, Public and Environmental Health Committee

Sierra Sacramento Valley Medical Society

Martha Dina Arguello

Director of Health and Environmental Programs

Physicians for Social Responsibility

Los Angeles
Elina Green, MPH

Project Manager

Long Beach Alliance for Children with Asthma






